
Hello Donors, 

It has been quite some time since I updated you about my life in school. I trust you are doing 

well. I am now in my 6th year which is my final year. Your constant support has kept me going 

and has brought me to the last year of my journey.  

The previous year was quite busy. The year started with subspecialties and we wrote exams after 

the rotation. It went well and I enjoyed the otorhinolaryngology rotation very much. 

In the middle of the year, I joined a foundation and we went to an all-boys senior high school in 

Tamale to have a talk on substance abuse. We had a talk on it because of the increase in illicit 

drug use among the youth. They were receptive and it was an interactive session. They asked 

questions and we had fun. I believe we made an impact. 

Late last year, I took the part one of my final exams. I took the pediatrics and obstetrics and 

gynaecology exams and I passed them all. 

This new semester started on the 6th of January 2025. I will be rotating through internal medicine 

and surgery. I will then take my final exams in August which will be on internal medicine, 

surgery and public health. Since it is my final year, we are scheduled to complete by late August. 

I will then be “newly diagnosed” doctor. 

You have brought me this far and I want to thank you. I really appreciate your constant support. 

Kind regards, 

Angelina S. Mintah 


